HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall on July 10th.2019
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: District Cllr. J.Neesam


Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


    County Cllr. D.Roper 




Cllr.S.Fuller

     









Cllr.S.Fletcher


Parishioners:   Nil



J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public participation None
b) Police Report None

c) NCC Report Cllr.Roper reported that although drainage work had been done in Chapel Road this had not solved the problem and Highways were considering an additional scheme. White lining at the NDR roundabout was scheduled for late July.

d) BDC Report Cllr.Neesam had been briefed on the progress of the Greater Norwich Local Plan and said that a draft would be out for consultation in September.

e) Full Council
1. Apologies None
2. Declarations of interest Kevin Saggers and Sue Fuller as Village Hall committee members

3. Minutes of the June meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that NCC had confirmed the price of a dropped kerb section in the footpath adjacent to the bus stop in Newton Road as £1,150 and that the work was programmed in the next two months. The Clerk was arranging to meet a contractor on site to price replacement timbers and bark in the play area.

5. Planning No objects were raised to garage at Fairfield House, Spixworth Road or a garage and extension at 43 Chapel Road.

6. Chequers Field The Council asked the Clerk to write to Richard Painter thanking him for cutting the pathways on a voluntary basis. The Council decided to run the field as a wildflower haven. This would mean cancelling the current mowing contract. Sally Fletcher would advise the Council of a local contractor who could mow and rake the field in accordance with the Council’s requirements. The Clerk was asked to visit the field with a tree surgeon to assess remedial work required around the entrance and Eastern boundary.
7. Village Hall Sue Fuller briefed the Council on the cost of arboricultural work required on the playing field and it was agreed to release the budgeted £2,000 grant which would cover most of the cost.

8. Defibrillator at the School The Clerk reported that it was out of action and likely to prove uneconomical to repair. The Council agreed to fund a new one at a cost of £1,010.

9. Age UK The Council agreed to make a donation of £50

10. Correspondence None

11. Accounts Cheques were signed as detailed above plus a mower repair at £20

Balances carried forward (excluding Chequers Field a/c) £27,548.03
12. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk would report a blocked drain in Stratton Road and would chase the repainting of “slow” on the roads at the Buxton Road/Old Church Road junction. The Clerk was asked to contact NCC about the poor re-instatement of the village green after water main excavations. Linda Rogers reported on the Airport Committee meeting stating that some holiday routes had been dropped, the engine test facility was now operational and that the Air Ambulance would be operating, when required, during the night in future. The City and County Councils had sold their remaining shares to the Rigby Group plc

13. Questions from the public None

14. Next Meeting September 11th. 7.30 p.m.
